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Tuesday, October 26, 1999

Phillip Young

This letter is intended to update you on the progress of the surveying, signal, and fiber
cable location of the properties referenced by the numbers 45217 and 4012241.

We have made contact with UMA Engineering Ltd. UMA has provided CN Rail with a
project number for the fiber location. The fiber and signal cable location project number
is PHG-185. We have been asked to quote this project number, in all communication,
with CN personnel.

We are in contact with the CN Signals, Communications and Track Supervisors, in
Capreol. We anticipate completion of the fiber location during the week starting
November 1%, 1999. Please note that upon completion, the fiber location is valid for 30
days. Therefore, processing of the land issue requires this consideration. We have
incurred a work permit administration fee of $214 (including G.S.T).

We have also made arrangements with a surveying company to conduct a plan, and also
to display the fiber locations on the plan. The NORHMC has incurred a $900 (excluding
G.S.T) outlay for this operation. We are sure that the fiber location and survey will be
completed by the end of the week, starting November 1*, 1999.

Our plans to expand this Museum and Heritage center are progressing well.

Sincerely

(o

Charles C. Nyabeze
Town of Capreol
Community Development Officer



